












 

 

8/05/2015 

To: Fox Cities Transit Commission 

From: Daniel K Sandmeier, 

 Assistant General Manager 

 

Subject: Update on Ridership 

 

At the Wednesday June 24th meeting of the Fox Cities Transit Commission General Manager Deborah 

Wetter indicated that Valley Transit would be looking into the ridership numbers as well as our on time 

performance.   

 

Ridership and on time performance reporting depends on a complex network of interdependent systems.  

In order to determine where the issue with our ridership may be, we need to step back, and first verify the 

accuracy, and completeness of the information that these systems use. 

 

In order to achieve this, the Valley Transit team is inventorying the various locations that data regarding 

the transit system may be stored.  This can include City of Appleton graphical information systems files, our 

own scheduling files, the fare box system, published materials and other electronic resources, such as web 

sites.  We then take that information and analyze it, looking for discrepancies.  Once the Valley Transit 

Team has a master set of data, we will go back to the various systems that depend on that data and work 

through the processes of updating them. 

 

At this point, we believe we have a complete understanding of where all our data is stored.  Jay Wolfgram, 

one of our road supervisors has driven each route, comparing published routes, stop locations and routing 

information to the work that is actually being performed.  Michelle Knox, another road supervisor, has 

completed a complete inventory of all of our stop locations and is maintaining records of all changes.  We 

have completed a set of surveys in order to compare actual counts to the numbers that our fare box system 

is reporting. 

 

The next step is to gather together all the data sources, and analyze the discrepancies, and then determine 

what the appropriate changes will be.  The process of analysis and updating can take a significant amount 

of time, as there are a large number of complex systems that need to be understood, and updated.  Shannon, 

our summer finance intern, has also put together a great monthly comparison chart to aid in our 

understanding of the yearly trends, and month to month motion (attached). 



 

In addition to determining where the faults in our systems are, the Valley Transit team is working on 

interviewing drivers as well as major trip generating organizations to determine if the drops in ridership 

we believe we are seeing are related to changes in the riding patterns of the population effected.   

 

The route committee has begun meeting in order to review the on time performance issues. The first route 

that we are looking at is Route 15.  We have started to try the first set of suggestions that this team of 

drivers and management have come up with, and will continue meet in order to determine if they are 

helping, and what next steps can be taken.  We are able to keep the riders and public aware of these small 

tweaks by using the detour notifications system that is already in place.   
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